
Tumbleweed is committed to providing an engaging enriching environment that will promote
academic and social excellence for all students.

Site Council Agenda

April 3, 2024 from 3:30-4:30 pm

Purpose: The Tumbleweed site council is a group of teachers, parents, and classified employees that work with
the principal to develop, review and evaluate school improvement programs and school budgets.

3:30 Call to Order….Kimberly Gessner

3:31 Roll Call….Rula Prock

3:32 Reading and Approval of Minutes from March (see below)….Rula Prock

3:35 Public Participation….Brian Camilli - Upcoming Field Days

3:40 Old Business

Staffing for 2023-2024

Read to Succeed - March Incentive

Speed Cushion Placement - OFFICIALLY COMPLETED!

23-24 Integrated Action Plan Goals - Progress

● 2.3 - Teachers & Instruction - Teachers will plan and implement Tier I instruction using student evidence
to plan specific small group instruction aligned to student learning goals.

● 5.2 - Conditions, Climate, & Culture - Staff will enhance systems of the school using data that is aligned
with stakeholder feedback.

● 6.1 - Family & Community Engagement - Build and strengthen family engagement and community
partnerships in order to increase opportunities for students with consistent focus on the whole child to
improve student learning.

4:00 New Business

Tumbleweed’s Presentation to the Board

SUNTEC Donations - 2 classrooms



Spring Choir Concert 4th-6th Grade

State Testing updates

Talent Show update - Tumbleweed’s Got Talent

Love of Learning Night - May

Title I Event - Love of Learning - May, TH 5/9
● Grade Level Focus Projects - (ex. 3rd Space, 2nd Animals, etc.
● Brochure - w/ events
● PTO - donated Pizzas? Purchase books?
● Bookfair



Feedback on impact of Speed Cushion from Jodi - Crossing Guard

Staffing Updates for 24-25

ASA Updates - Kim

PTO Updates - Erika

Next Meeting Topics:

● Tax Credits - Posting on
NextDoor Apps, Brochure with
information, new balances

Tumbleweed Site Council

Meeting Minutes

March 6, 2024
Call to order

The regular meeting of the Tumbleweed Site Council began at 3:32 pm on March 6, 2024.

1. Roll Call

The following members were present: Kim Gessner, Krystal Crown, Rula Prock, Traci Auten, Erika Seeley, and
Cristina Martinez.

2. Minutes

We discussed and approved the minutes from our last meeting.

3. Public Participation
· Coach Camilli will son be ordering new uniforms for the student sports teams.
· The girls’ basketball season has ended. They played hard, gave great effort, and came away with one
win.
· Soccer Season will start soon. Mr. Bond, 6th grade teacher, will coach the team. We look forward to
having this new sport on our campus.

4. Old Business
· Shannon Hanen has been hired and started as our newest Office Tech. She brings with her a wealth of
knowledge and a love for the students. Welcome Shannon!



· The speed hump on Laurel Lane has been put in place. We continue to wait for the placement of the 39th

Ave. speed hump. We will discuss changes the speed hump has made to the traffic on Laurel Lane at our next
meeting.
· Mrs. Gessner continues working on updating the Integrated Action Plan Goals for the upcoming school
year, focusing on the needs of our students, staff, and families.

5. New Business
· We discussed the MTSS Updates, Multi-Tiered System of Support.
· Staff and Student Council members are invited to attend the District Board Meeting on Thursday March
14 at 6:30 to present “Why we are proud of Tumbleweed.” We look forward to this presentation.
· Krystal Crown reported on our school celebration of Read Across America in February. NJHS students from
Cholla came and read to 2-3 grade classroom. Kathy Hoffman, former superintendent, was also on campus
reading with classes. We had a DEAR time every day, (Drop Everything and Read). Students read in their
classroom, under desks, in the garden, and on the playground. Mr. Maassen, librarian, had several activities in
the library including a Dr. Seuss Silhouette Guessing Game and had Reading Goals set for every student. He
gave away books galore to the top readers who had met their reading goal in each classroom. Student Council
members presented a Readers Theater for K-3 classes and was thoroughly enjoyed by all. The ‘Read to
Succeed’ Cart made its rounds giving away books and school supplies for those students who met their
reading goals for the month of February.
· Congratulations to Rula Prock, Health Tech, on being the recipient of this years Lamp of Learning
award. She was surprised with the announcement by being called to a ‘staged emergency’ where she was
greeted by her family, staff, and students all cheering her on.
· Mrs. Gessner presented statistics on the Discipline and Attendance Data comparing last year to this
year. At this point, our discipline incidents are down and our attendance is slightly above the district average.
· Ms Crown announces that AZELLA testing is complete. She and her staff tested 68 students.

6. ASA Updates
· TU ASA students have already met our attendance goal six weeks before the end of the session. Ms. Valdez
and Mr. Harvy have been awarding students with perfect attendance. Plans for summer school are in the
works, including staffing and class schedule.

7. PTO
· Peter Piper Pizza was another successful event. Mr. Brennan’s class won the contest for the class with most
students in attendance.
· PTO is helping fund the 6th Grade End-of-Year Field trip with a $10 per student donation towards the cost of
transportation and entrance to Castles N’ Coasters.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:22 pm.


